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I. by the commission

A. Statement, Finding of Fact, and Conclusion

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of a Motion to Amend Application (Motion) filed by the Regional Transportation District (RTD) on October 13, 2010.  By this Motion, RTD is requesting authority to make minor modifications to the track alignments from Denver Union Station over 20th Street and under the High Occupancy Vehicle lane and 20th Street Ramp, National Inventory No. 804265A, in the City and County of Denver, State of Colorado.  

2. No responses were filed to the Motion.

3. The general premise of the original RTD Application has not changed.  Work as originally described as being performed in Phase One of the construction is still occurring.  However, the plan and profile of some of the tracks has changed in such a way as to provide greater vertical clearance between the tracks and the bridge structures, and the crossover over 20th Street has been shifted north of its proposed original location.  

4. Additionally, the proposed dates for the start of construction have changed.  Phase One is now proposed to start construction in November 2010 and be completed sometime in February 2011.  Phase Two construction is expected to start in March 2011 with completion still expected by April 2014.  We will still require RTD to inform us when construction is complete in writing within ten days of completion.  The Commission will expect the letter regarding the Phase One construction completion sometime around February 28, 2010 and will still expect the letter regarding Phase Two construction completion sometime around April 30, 2014. 

5. With the proposed track realignment and profile changes, the vertical clearance will be 0.16 of a foot greater vertical clearance than in the original application.  Given the original alignment met the minimum clearances required by Commission Rule 4 Code of Colorado Regulations 723-7-7324, the new proposed clearances will meet that requirement as well.

6. We find that good cause exists to grant the Motion consistent with the above discussion.  

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The Motion to Amend Application filed by the Regional Transportation District (RTD) on October 13, 2010 requesting authority to make minor modifications to the track alignments from Denver Union Station over 20th Street and under the High Occupancy Vehicle lane and 20th Street Ramp, National Inventory No. 804265A, in the City and County of Denver, State of Colorado is granted.

2. RTD shall inform the Commission in writing that each phase of the crossing work is complete and operational within ten days of completion.  The Commission will expect the letter for Phase One construction sometime around February 28, 2011 and the letter regarding Phase Two sometime around April 30, 2014.  However, the Commission understands this letter may be provided earlier or later than this date depending on changes or delays to the construction schedule.

3. The remaining requirements by Decision No. C10-0641 remain in effect.

4. The 20-day period provided for in § 40-6-114, C.R.S., within which to file applications for rehearing, reargument, or reconsideration, begins on the first day following the effective date of this Order.

5. The Commission retains jurisdiction to enter further orders as necessary.

6. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
November 3, 2010.
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